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Notice from the administrator of Swissair Group to creditors and the media

First responses to the invitation to register debts – administrator welcomes delisting of

Swissair securities

Küsnacht, Zurich, 18 January 2002. The administrator of SAirGroup, SAirLines, Swissair

Schweizerische Luftverkehr AG and Flightlease AG, Mr Karl Wüthrich, of Wenger Plattner, and

his team have been answering more than a hundred inquiries a day, mainly from creditors, since

the invitations to register debts were issued on 9 January 2002. These inquiries are referred to

the administrator by e-mail (info@wenger-plattner.ch) or via the hotline (English: +41-1-914 27 50;

French: +41-1-914 27 40; German: +41-1-914 27 30). The administrator’s website

(www.sachwalter-swissair.ch) has recorded up to 2000 visits a day - sometimes more. Several

hundred claim registrations have already been received, and the administrator expects a sharp

rise in this influx next week.

Delisting of Swissair securities

At the request of SAirGroup, the Swiss Stock Exchange SWX will delist SWX-listed equities and

Swiss franc bonds with effect from the end of January. The administrator welcomes this decision,

which will make the debt-restructuring procedure much easier, not least because the obligation of

ad hoc publicisation will cease to apply.

***

For further information

• Website of the administrator: www.sachwalter-swissair.ch

• Filippo T. Beck, Wenger Plattner, telephone 01 914 27 70, fax 01 914 27 88


